Spalding St Paul’s Primary

Growmg togcti'icr to be Froud of cvcrgtmg we do

Fcrsonal E_xcc“encc I Kespcct I Oppor'tunltlcs I Uniclueness I Discoverg

Date: January 2022
Y

School |nformation
E mail: Website:

quuiries@sPaidiﬂgstpaul iittp//www.spai&ingst @SpaiciingStFauis iwttps://www.icacei)ook

s-cit.co.uk pauis~cit.co.ui< com/spaiciing;stpauiscit

Dear Parent/ Carer,
] i‘xope that you have all had an erjogaiale Christmas break and we look forward to weicoming all of the children

back to school on ch]ncsciag 5th Januarg.

On 5uncia9 2nd Januarg, schools received an uPdate from the Sccretar9 of Statc for Eciucation, Nadi'iim
Zahawi. T his update contained no further measures which needed to be implemented by primary schools in light
of the recent rise in infection rates. As a result, the school will continue to operate as it did before the (Christmas
hoiiciag& The oni5 adjustment will be that we will no iongcr be i'ioiding face-toface whole school assemblies and

all after school clubs are bcing cancelled (aPart form 11+ club and Year 6 boosters as these are still held in class
bubbles. ).

Flease see below other information rcgarciing how we are now oPcrating in school. As a|wa95, we will continue to

stay up—to—ciatc with all current (Government guiciancc and make any necessary ci’xangcs in iigiﬁt of this.

Kind chards
Mrs Ratciii:ord and all the staff at St Faui’s SCi"iOO].

O’ci'icr measures that are currcntig in Piacc within the school:

e Anincreased cieaning regime, inciuciing common touch Points.

. Washing and sanitising hands regulariy.

° Fromotinggooci rcsPiratorg i'iggicne ie.‘Catchit, Binit, Kl ig.

[ Limiting and tai(ing extra Precautions in the way in which school resources are shared.

. KeePing windows and doors open to aid ventilation.

e [urther measures being imPiemcntcci within a class where there are 5 dinked’ CovicLl 9 cases withina 10 ciag
Perioci. This will include keePing this class separate from the rest of the school for a Perioci of time.
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Closc Contact Guidance

As bcf:ore, schools are not rcsPonsiH;: for contact tracing. Contact tracing is coordinated 53 NHS Test and Trace and
usua”g does not involve schools. T he school will continue to send out a letter to Parcnts/ carers in the event of a Positivc
Covid-19 case within a class. Afzurther letter will then be sent should there be 5 or more linked cases within a iO-clag Pcriod.
Current guidance sates that children and young Pcople aged between 5 and 18 years and 6 months, identified as a close
contact of someone with CO\/]D~I 9, should take an LFT test every clag for seven c{ags and continue to attend their
school setting as norma‘, unless tlﬁeg have a Positivc test result or clevelop symptoms at any time. (Children under 5 are not
being advised to take part in dai]y testing of close contacts. If a child under 5 is a contact of a confirmed case then t}163
should arrange to take a PCR test as soon as Possible. T‘—lcg can continue to attend their school setting while waiting for

the FCK result.

Attendance School Attendance
Matters

Ere=v—y =tudemt. Esvevy days

5choo] attendance remains comPu]sorg for all PuPils across the countrg and the school will follow up non-attendance in-line
with our usual school Proccdurcs. The usual rules on school attendance continue to aPPIH inclucling:
. Parents’ clutg to secure that their child attends rcgu!arlg at school where the child is a rcgistercd PuPi] at school and
thcg are of comPulsorg school age;
o schools’ rcsPonsibilities to record attendance and follow up absence
o the availabilitg to issue sanctions, inc!ucling fixed Pcna]tg notices in line with local authorities’ codes of conduct
Should you have any concerns about your child attencling school or any questions about the information contained within

1S letter en €ease do no esitate to contact el er rs atc ord or 155 aimer via € SCNOoOo! OorTIce.
this letter th P] do not hesitate t tact either M tchford or Mi | ia the school offi
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